
Spencerport High School  
Building Planning Team 

Minutes for 5-8-17 
 

Members present: Brian Buckner, Kristin Cocchiara, Rebecca DiNatale, Joe DiTucci, Christina Falbo, Debbie Gill (parent rep), 
Anthony Guzzetta, Aleah Martone (student), Sean McCabe, MaryJean McQuilkin, Rick Mueller, Tim O’Connor, Maddie Shaw 
(student), Jacob Snider (student), Amanda Van Huben 

 
 

Future meetings:5/22 (STA), 6/5, 6/12 (STA), 7/24 8:00-3:00 (summer) 

 
 

   
1. Summer BPT date finalized -  7/24/17 8:00 AM – 3:00 PM 
 
2. BPT Voting 

 Christina Falbo and Tony Guzzetta’s terms are both up as of June 2017. 
 Email regarding interest in running for these positions sent out by 5/8/17 to faculty with 

expected responses by 5/12/17 
 BPT voting to take place on 5/17/17 - 5/18/17 
 Discussed using Survey Monkey rather than paper ballot pending ability of Survey 

Monkey’s ability to suit our needs.  Survey Monkey is not anonymous, so we are not able 
to use for vote 

 
3. Concerns over students in hallway  

 Kristen Paolini sent out a copy of the new Academy schedule to faculty and staff  
 
4. Work on year-end survey for staff to be finalized at June meeting for distribution 6/6/17 
 
5. Learning walks vs. faculty meetings 

 Class visits by peers (a.k.a. Learning Walks)  
 Option to attend colleagues' classes to see best practices in place of traditional faculty 

meeting 
 Plans for and organization of will be discussed at BPT summer day 
 

6. New course proposals 
 Mr. Zinkiewich would like BPT to explore interest in a Theater elective 
 Theater elective would include technical theater, stagecraft, etc. 
 PFL elective – graduation requirement beginning with Class of 2020.  There are two 

options: taking traditional semester course (.5 elective credit), and online course (0 
credit).  Majority taking traditional semester course, 26 students taking online. 

 
7. Goal Team updates - tabled 
 
8. Others 

 AED locations – District Safety Committee discussed and Mr. Pelin will contact Mr. 
Drake to see if it is possible to put one AED on the 2nd floor of high school. 

 Electronic discipline referrals – Sean McCabe will see if that is a possibility through 
Infinite Campus 

 Faculty Parking Lot – Sean McCabe will contact Mr. Drake to inquire about 
updates/repairs to lot. (Update: over the summer the large hole in that lot will be cut out 
and repaved, that is the only work presently scheduled.) 


